For student employees who were in the workplace with a person diagnosed with COVID-19. (Notification of employees not in the workplace, e.g. telecommuting, is not required)

An individual (co-worker/vendor/contractor/student) who has been in your workplace has been diagnosed with COVID-19.  As compliance with social distancing, use of face coverings, and other procedures have been put into place at UConn, these measures prevent most individuals in the workplace from being considered close contacts and not at significant risk of infection. A close contact is defined as an anyone who has been within six feet of an infected individual for longer than 15 cumulative minutes in a 24 hour period or who has had direct contact with the infectious secretions of a COVID-19 case (e.g., being coughed on while not wearing any PPE) while the individual was infectious. 
If you are identified as a close contact of the individual diagnosed with COVID-19, a public health worker from UConn Student Health and Wellness (SHaW) or from your local health department/district will contact you, usually within 24-48 hours of the determination of a positive case.  We encourage you to cooperate with the contact tracing process. All of the information you provide to the public health worker is confidential. The public health worker will discuss your risks for contracting the infection, and will provide you with information about quarantining and social distancing during the 14 day time period after exposure when you may develop symptoms. To protect your confidential and personal information, local health departments/districts/SHaW will not contact employers to provide this information. Therefore, if you are asked to self-quarantine or self-isolate, please contact your manager/supervisor to let them know. Graduate assistants should contact HR to receive appropriate pay and leave guidance.
Even though most individuals in the workplace will not be considered close contacts, we recommend that all employees continue to take the precautions recommended by the CDC for the general public during this time. These include: 
a. Monitoring your health symptoms which include a fever (over 100.3°F), cough, shortness of breath 
b. If symptoms develop, self-quarantine and call your healthcare provider. Storrs students can call SHaW at 860-486-4700.
c. Practice social distancing 
d. Wash your hands frequently and avoid touching your face 
e. Wear a face covering to protect others

To further protect the health of workplace occupants, Facilities Operations will provide enhanced disinfection if recommended by CDC and State of Connecticut guidelines. 
Student employees can call the UConn Student Health and Wellness Advice Nurse 24 hours a day, 7 days a week during the regular academic year at 860-486-4700 or contact your healthcare provider for additional guidance.

